
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Monthly Departmental Report - NOVEMBER 2019 
 

Visitor Demographics 2019 

MONTH Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
Walk-

In 
 Website  Facebook 

January 3 18 20 36 31 42 562  410    
February 47 78 41 100 93 51 410  405    

March 69 80 210 96 127 132 714  383    
April 24 77 181 107 139 74 602  310    
May 13 101 120 157 110 70 571  240    
June 49 43 26 98 94 25 335  267    
July 44 61 44 46 88 33 316  325  1,658 

August 32 23  36 24 27 32 172   259    1,675  
September 14  19 18 11 19 7 88  279  1,681 
October 6  42   65  8   49  47  217    622    1,709  

NOVEMBER 7   9  57 2  15 11 101    307    1,719  
December                     

 
      

     
Visitors Signing Guest Book came from: 
 

Des Moines, IA  Raleigh, NC   Nashville, TN   Columbia  Florence 

Fair Haven, MI  Portsmouth, VA  Charleston  Clinton   Hartsville 

Boise, ID  Bennington, VT  Aiken   McBee    

     

Museum News: 

 Museum Director, Kathy Dunlap retired on Friday, November 8th having dedicated over 30 years of leadership to the 

preservation of Hartsville history. 

 Andrea Steen begins her next role as the new Museum Manager, assuming all responsibilities of the former Museum 

Director title. 

 Recruitment begins for new Museum Staff position, Museum Assistant Manager. 

 Exhibits for Simply Christmas and Santa’s Workshop were quickly built and readied for the Christmas season. 

 The Hartsville Museum Commission held its quarterly meeting on Wednesday, November 20th at 6:30. 

 SURVEY Results for Darkside Tour came back with “Exceptional” or “Above Average” ratings to questions about story 

content, tour guides, length of tour, historical content and walking distance; 94% would recommend to a friend. 

 Museum Manager gives tour to 25 Magnolia Garden Club members at the Edition including a behind the scenes tour of 

the museum’s Collection storage room. 

 Recent Donation:  Emily Bailey donates a Duncan Fyfe sample sofa, c. 1940 and a Velvet Jacket, c. 1932. 

 Final preparations are being made for Santa’s visit to the Museum on Saturday, December 14th from 9:30 – 12:30. 


